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encourage the Department to engage with industry to ensure these changes are well-understood 

and implemented.  

Regarding the removal of the “imminent” qualifier, we recommend that additional guides are 

developed and adopted by agencies in appropriately defining whether a threat is “serious” to 

ensure that the balance between privacy and public interest is maintained. 

Once again, IAA appreciates the opportunity to contribute to the Bill. IAA and our members take 

assisting law enforcement agencies and emergency services organisations extremely seriously. We 

are committed to the development and implementation of the Bill in a manner that ensures 

providers are aware of their obligations and the effect of the Bill is such that it does not 

unnecessarily infringe upon the privacy of individuals. IAA sincerely looks forward to working with 

the Department, industry, law enforcement, emergency services and other stakeholders to ensure 

an appropriate framework that will balance the protection of the nation and individuals’ safety 

and security as well as the privacy of personal information and communications in Australia. 

ABOUT THE INTERNET ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA  
The Internet Association of Australia (IAA) is a member-based association representing the 

Internet community. Founded in 1995, as the Western Australian Internet Association (WAIA), the 

Association changed its name in early 2016 to better reflect our national membership and growth. 

Our members comprise industry professionals, corporations, and affiliate organisations. IAA 

provides a range of services and resources for members and supports the development of the 

Internet industry both within Australia and internationally. Providing technical services as well as 

social and professional development events, IAA aims to provide services and resources that our 

members need. 

IX-Australia is a service provided by the Internet Association of Australia to Corporate and Affiliate 

members. It is the longest running carrier neutral Internet Exchange in Australia. Spanning six 

states and territories, IAA operates over 30 points of presence and operates the New Zealand 

Internet Exchange on behalf of NZIX Inc in New Zealand. 

IAA is also a licenced telecommunications carrier, and operates on a not-for-profit basis. 

Yours faithfully, 

Narelle Clark 

Chief Executive Officer 

Internet Association of Australia 
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